
Dear Parents and Caregivers,

This week, we are conducting our Term 3 Parent, Teacher and Student Interviews. I have included
some of the common questions we have been receiving, accompanied by the answers. Don't
forget if you have not yet made a time to meet please log into the timetable schedule.

WHAT DO I NEED TO PREPARE? : Many parents feel nervous about what to expect, or worried they
will be caught off guard or not know what to ask. The aim of the interview is to allow you some
time to ask questions specific to your child’s learning and development.
WHAT’S THE BENEFIT? : Often, your child’s teacher has a different perspective of them than you
might, so it’s a great opportunity to find out how they are in a social situation, group and
classroom environment.
WHAT SHOULD I ASK? : Pictured below are just a few questions you could ask your St Phil's teacher
– please feel free to be open and honest with them.
A COLLABORATIVE APPROACH: The three way interview means the teacher, student and parent
are involved. This approach has been proven to enhance a student’s learning. They are run
slightly differently – with the student actively reflecting on their goals and progress, and parents
and teachers openly discussing feedback, encouragement and structuring targets
collaboratively. 
TELL ME MORE ABOUT A THREE WAY INTERVIEW: A three-way interview approach at St Phil's
actively involves parents, students and teachers in reflecting on student progress and setting
future goals/targets. A three-way interview acknowledges the most important participants in the
learning process – student, teacher and parent.
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HOW ARE THREE WAY INTERVIEWS DIFFERENT FROM PARENT TEACHER INTERVIEWS?:  Three-way
interviews involve the student in the discussion about their growth/progress as a learner. The
student can provide information to clarify what they have learnt, the next steps in their learning
and what progress they are making towards this.
WHY CONSIDER THREE WAY INTERVIEWS?: They provide a student voice to discussions about
performance and progress. When students are engaged with their own learning and learning
progress they are encouraged to articulate this. They place the student at the heart of the
assessment and reporting process. They strengthen the home-school partnership and allow
children to see their parents and teacher working together for them.
HOW EXACTLY DO THREE WAY INTERVIEWS WORK?: The teacher facilitates the interview and
guides the student/parent through the process. Throughout the interviews parents and the
teacher are encouraged to ask questions, provide feedback and encouragement to the student
and to share their thoughts and ideas on what is being presented and on what goals or targets
they think are appropriate. In short, three-way interviews provide a forum for teachers, students
and parents to acknowledge student progress and achievement. They are a valuable avenue for
involving parents and students in the learning process and helping parents understand the
teaching, learning, assessment and reporting process. The three-way interview has benefits for
teachers, parents and the school.
WHAT DOES THE RESEARCH SAY? Professor John Hattie identifies “students self-reporting as the
most significant indicator linked to raised student achievement”. Dylan William says, “the process
of students reflecting on their learning through effective questioning that promotes the
articulation of student thinking, is integral to classroom and assessment practices that enhance
student learning.”

Anchored in faith, love and justice

Rosie
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As young people learn to navigate through various aspects of
their life, they may face disappointment due to unfulfilled
expectations, shattered dreams, or unexpected setbacks. Yet,
with the appropriate tools, strategies, and a positive mindset,
young people can learn to cope with disappointment and use it
as an opportunity for personal growth and success.

Disappointment can be a tricky emotion to deal with at any age.
It is a normal part of growing up. However, children sometimes
need reminding that they have a choice in how they respond to
disappointment and their response will determine the impact it
has on their future happiness. Overall, disappointment is a
healthy and positive emotion and plays an integral part in a
child’s emotional, intellectual and social development.
Helping young people manage their disappointment is
important in order to avoid stronger emotions such as anxiety
and depression. Although a parent’s first reaction may be to fix
the problem, it is better to encourage your child to find the words
to express how they feel.

We need to embrace failures and stop fixing their problems.
Below is a link to more information that provides examples of
how we can facilitate this at home:

School TV - Embracing Failures

SPOTLIGHT - DEALING WITH DISAPpOINTMENT

https://stphilsbathurst.catholic.schooltv.me/content/blog/embrace-failures-and-stop-fixing-their-problems


Parent Teacher Interviews
Goal Setting Meetings kicked off again this week, with the opportunity to discuss
current and future goals for the academic year. With Semester Two now
underway, these meetings serve not only a celebration of your child’s
achievements thus far, but also an acknowledgement of their efforts and growth
throughout the year and stage level. We thank all parents that have attended these
meetings to work in partnership with our educators, to enhance student learning,
growth and wellbeing. 

Eisteddfod
Students have been rehearsing their poems for the Bathurst Eisteddfod which will
be held on Wednesday the 27th August. In preparation for this event please
ensure students are representing our school in full school winter uniform. If you
require any uniform items prior to this date, please contact the front office to visit
our uniform pool. 

Yr 4 responsibilities
Our Yr 4 students have been doing a superb job of caring for our feathered friends
this year. These students collect and feed suitable food scraps to the chooks, refill
their water, collect their eggs and lock them up each afternoon to keep them safe.
This week they made an amazing discovery with a miniature egg! 
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Yr 6 Pizza Fundraiser
Students have been enjoying purchasing and indulging in pizza on

Tuesdays to support Yr 6 in raising money for their end of year gift to the
school. Slices are $1 and pizza is available to purchase at recess. Thank you

to Mrs Dwyer for helping the children coordinate the task.

Christmas Story Art
Year 5 & 6 students have been busy exploring scripture passages and
commencing their artworks, as part of the annual Christmas Story Art

Exhibition and Competition. Students have made an amazing start and we
can’t wait to appreciate their finished artworks and read their reflective

writing pieces. 



Regards Mrs Dowling

Play is the Way
Our Play is the Way focus continues to be on our red ‘Life Raft’, ensuring we are

aiming to pursue our personal best, no matter who we are working with.
Students have been reminded that sometimes it takes many attempts to get

things right. We have been learning that just because we may fail at something
initially, we attempt to improve the next time (and the time after that) and use

these experiences as opportunities to learn and grow. 

Learning from failure and disappointment to building resilience in children 
Wilson McCaskill asserts that we should ensure that children fail and
experience difficulty so they can learn how to be persistent, how to

persevere, and how to pick themselves up from failure. These will be
important life tools for everyone! 

Learning from Failure - click here

https://playistheway.com.au/for-parents/practical-parenting-videos/




MARY MACKILLOP FEAST
DAY

On Friday the 8  August, we celebrated the feast of
St.Mary of  the Cross. Saint Mary was a person of  great
faith who trusted God to care for her and provide for her.
She was a person of  action who, when she saw a need, did
something about it. We thank Year 6 for organising and
leading our special Liturgy, and to all of  the family and
friends who were able to join us. 

th

.

MRS REBECCA RIZZO 
RELIGIOUS EDUCATION COORDINATOR

CLICK HERE FOR PARISH MASS TIMES

Diary Dates for Term 3
Feast of the Assumption Infants Liturgy (K-2): Friday 15  August  12pm

Gymnasium
th

Feast of the Assumption Mass (3-6): Friday 15  August 12pm Cathedral Church th

Year 3 Eucharist Retreat: Friday 29  August 9.30-2.30pm MacKillop Collegeth

Mercy Sisters Feast Day Mass : Wednesday 24  September 9.30am  Gymnasiumth

ST PHILOMENA’S FEAST DAY
St Philomena is known as the patron of  many things including;
children, the sick and weak, the missions, the poor, priests and

their work, as well as expectant mothers. But the underlying and
truly amazing thing about Philomena, as her devotees have

discovered, is that no case, is too trivial or too unimportant to
concern her.

St Philomena, “Wonder Worker”, we are truly blessed to have her
name as the Patron Saint of  our school. Thank you to the Fr

Ephrem for celebrating this wonderful Feast Day and to the Year 2
students who led our Mass so beautifully on Monday 11th August.

https://bathurst.catholic.org.au/parishes-and-mass-times/cathedral-parish-of-st-michael-and-st-john-bathurst/bathurst-mass-times/


Feast of the Assumption
Friday 15th August at 12.00 noon, our Year 1 students will be leading
us in our Infants Liturgy in the Gymnasium to celebrate the Feast of

The Assumption. 
Primary students will be celebrating Mass at 12 noon also, at the
Cathedral Church along with students from Cathedral Primary

school. We thank Cathedral for inviting us to celebrate this Feast
Day Mass.

On the Solemnity of the Assumption, let us remember our Mother
who is in Heaven and who loves us very much. The Assumption is

the fourth Glorious Mystery in the Rosary. So, every time we pray the
Rosary we can remember that she is always with us and that she

loves us more than anyone else on earth could!
 

“Mary, give me your Heart: so beautiful, so pure, so immaculate;
your Heart so full of love and humility that I may be able to receive
Jesus in the Bread of Life and love Him as you love Him and serve

Him in the distressing guise of the poor.” 
~ Saint Mother Teresa



Congratulations to Emma, Hunter, Indiana, Chantelle and Max who
were all Confirmed last weekend. Congratulations to Grace and

Matilda who also participated in their First Penance.

Sacraments
Parents are reminded that they can still book in their children to

receive the Sacraments of  First Penance (Year 2) and First
Eucharist (Year 3) by phoning Cathy at the Presbytery on        

63313066.
Confirmation (Year 6) at this stage has been booked out for this

year, however any student who still haven’t booked in for
Confirmation can still receive this Sacrament in 2026.

If  you wish for your child to receive First Penance and First
Eucharist, they need to be celebrated by Sunday 24th November.



A reminder to ensure children are arriving at school on time (doors open at
8.30am with first bell at 8.55am) and pick up arrangements if not on the bus
to align with class finishing at 3.05pm. Parking is available outside of the bus

zones and drive through pick up line. The office closes at 3.30pm each
afternoon.

Please do not drive into or park in the staff car park (unless you hold a
disabled parking permit). This is a busy and dangerous place for

children to be exiting vehicles and wandering through at the beginning
and end of the day.

UNIFORM GUIDELINES
Please ensure you are familiar with our guidelines and comply with school

expectations. You can find these on our website <<here>> or can request a
hard copy.

On enrolment, you agree to follow school policies, procedures and guidelines
as a part of your enrolment acceptance.

Should you wish to discuss any of the requirements, or need assistance with
uniform items, please contact our front office who will be happy to help you.

Lunches, hats, drink bottles,
CLOTHING

Please ensure your children’s belongings are clearly labelled with their first
and last name. We have hundreds of items of clothing, lunchboxes / drink

bottles handed in each year that have no name and rarely get collected. If it is
labelled, we can return it!

Please also take note of your children’s lunch boxes and have a discussion
about how much food they ate at the end of each day.

Our office has constant requests for additional food when children have either
not had lunch provided, or simply not enough.

We work to have a small supply for emergencies but are finding it difficult with
growing numbers of children having the same problem.

https://www.stphilsbathurst.catholic.edu.au/school-documents


TERM 3 PLANNER

Important Term 4 dates - 
Monday 13  October, First Day Term 4th

Monday 27  -Wednesday 29  October Year 5/6 Excursion,
Canberra

th th

Monday 8  December - Year 6 Graduation Dinner, Goldfieldsth

Tuesday 9  December - Presentation Day, Stannies PACth

Thursday 11  December - Graduation Mass, 9.15am Girra Girra
Gymnasium

th

Friday 19  December - Last Day of Term 4 2025th


































